BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT WIILIAMWOOD HIGH SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY 26TH MARCH 2013

______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	George Loudon (GL)
	Chairperson

	
	Mandy Meechan (MM)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Sharon Hunter (SH)
	Head Teacher

	
	Richard Hardy (RH)
	Deputy Head Teacher

	
	Julie Oswald (JO)
	Principal Teacher

	
	Tina Mclennan (TM)
	Parent

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Parent

	
	Michelle Eve (ME)
	Parent

	
	Pauline Taylor (PT)
	Parent


	Apologies:
	Zoe Nicklin
	Parent

	
	Marion McColl
	Parent

	
	Ishay Carmon
	Parent


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	GL opened the meeting.


	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Minutes of last meeting


	

	
	Minutes of the previous were issued on 30th January 2013. No corrections or amendments were received. 
	

	4.
	Events


	

	
	A night out for parents is proposed for the 3rd May 2013. The Busby Hotel is under new management and has enquired whether we would consider holding a night there. Viability to be accessed in light of our close relationship with the White Cart, also the value for money the Masonic Hall can offer.

School Disco proposed for Wednesday 22nd May 2013. Disco for P1-3 and P4-6. P7 will have their leaving party as usual. Date availability to be confirmed with school. Once confirmed TM will contact DJ for availability. 

The cleaning and painting of the rails has is scheduled for the 8th June 2013, this date may chance should a gap in the weather open up to allow work to be carried out. Names have been collected already and GL will be in touch with those interested in helping.

The Summer Fun Day will held on the 22nd June 2013. Companies will be contacted for the activities as per lat year. Additional meeting will be required for organising the activities and stalls run by the committee and parents. 

JO informed the meeting that the Nursery Parent Council will be hosting a night at the Masonic hall on the 31st May 2013. Further details will be forwarded in due course.


	GL

RA/TM

GL

RA/Committee

JO/RA

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report


	

	
	NM produced an up to date statement of the accounts for the year so far. The balance currently stands at £4,353. Expenditure since the last meeting was £1,266 for the Science Fayre, coach contribution, web hosting and Christmas Fayre expenses. 

Statement of account is now available to be included with the charity status application.

Future expenditures, P7 leaving ties dictionaries and leaving party. Also outlay for the Summer Fun Day.
	NM

RA



	6.
	Charity Status
	

	
	Application is completed and ready to go. Declaration by Charity Trustees completed by RA & NM. GL to complete and MM to be issued with one. On receipt of completed declarations application will be submitted. The Charity will be registered by RA through his home address. Charity responsibilities will roll on to new committee members as present members retire or leave. 
	RA/GL/MM

	7.
	Playing Field
	

	
	Funding letter received form ERC. Whitelee Windfarm Grant totals £15,620.85 and acceptance letter issued.

GL is talking to ERC approved contractor regarding drainage to compliment any future development of the field in to a MUGA pitch. ERC are co-operating is the progression of the improvements. Once a full plan has been formulated Additional funding will be sought from other public bodies.

JO updated the meeting with Big Lottery funding. The outdoor classroom application is ready for submission. Target date for installation of the equipment is Autumn 2013.
	GL/RA



	8.
	Head Teacher ‘s Report


	

	
	SH thanked the Parent Council for Science Fayre funding, the pupils all really enjoyed the activities and there was a great response from the children. The teaching staff are organising follow-up workshop for the 1st May 2013 at 7.00pm for Parents and their children to attend.

Music Festival was a great success with P1-3 participating and P4-7 getting 1st place in their category. To allow the participation in the festival to continue SH is looking for parents with a musical back assist.

The additional funding for support staff has now been expended and Suzie and Stephanie will be leaving at Easter. Future changes with see Karen Allan leaving, Kirsten Woodford joining and interviews will be taking place for 2 new posts for next year’s term.

The planned upgrades to the school are now complete.

P5 & P7 have new carpets.

New flooring and g paint has been carried out in the link corridor.

P2B has their new whiteboard.

New chairs to ICT suite.

Blackout blinds to 6 classrooms.

P3 & P5 have new desks chairs and trays.

Communication procedures are to be reviewed and updated. Due to some staff absences some gaps did appear in some cases. This has been address and there should be no repeat of the problems.

Access to the school has been a concern, as the school would like tighter control of who enters outside school hours particularly before the start of school. New reception area to be created at the janitor’s office and access will be controlled from there. 

Parking road safety campaign has seen a marked improved in parking by parents. However the school is disappointed at the poor support this has received by a minority of parents as the campaign was aimed at making the area safer for the pupils. The school has been in talking to the community police officer and Parking Wardens will periodically visit the area to issue tickets to parking offenders. This will commence after Easter.


	

	10.
	Questions for the School


	

	
	No questions were received.
	

	11.
	AOCB


	

	
	No other business was discussed
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Next Meeting


	

	
	Next Parent council meeting at 7.00pm on the 4th June 2013 at Williamwood High School. Interim meetings will be arrange to discuss the School Disco and Summer Fayre.
	


